
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole   

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting $5,600,000 in community project funding for the replacement of Laughlin Lift Station 

No. 2 in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Clark County Water 

Reclamation District, located at 5857 E. Flamingo Rd., Las Vegas, NV 89122.  

 

The funding would be used to replace Laughlin Lift Station No. 2, which serves the southwest region of 

Laughlin, Nev. This lift station has one existing force main without any redundancy. The force main was 

constructed in 1985 and is now nearing the end of its productive life cycle, which has been a cause for 

concern for the District, requiring rapid (emergency) response. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because of its focus on maximizing water safety as 

well as water supply, its widespread community support, and its Federal nexus. The project has a Federal 

nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 

U.S.C. 1381 et seq.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

      Susie Lee 

         Member of Congress 


